
 

 
UNITED STATES 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
REGION II 

245 PEACHTREE CENTER AVENUE NE, SUITE 1200 
ATLANTA, GEORGIA  30303-1257 

 

September 4, 2014 
 
 
Gary J. Laughlin, Chief Nuclear Officer  
  and Head of Compliance 
National Enrichment Facility 
P.O. Box 1789 
Eunice, NM 88231 
 
SUBJECT: SUPPLEMENT TO REPLY TO NOTICE OF VIOLATION 70-3103/2013-203 
 
Dear Mr. Laughlin: 
 
This letter is to acknowledge receipt of your August 29, 2014 letter informing us of a delay in 
completion of a corrective action referenced in Reply to Notice of Violation letter dated May 5, 
2014; specifically the extension of the completion date of Action 2 from August, 29 to 
September 19, 2014.  The Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) acknowledges the extension 
and does not have any concerns with the change in completion date for Corrective Action 2. 
The violation will remain open until we have verified implementation of your corrective actions 
during future inspections.  
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter will be 
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room (PDR) or from 
the Publicly Available Records (PARS) component of NRC's document system (ADAMS).  
ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at http: //www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html in 
the Public Electronic Reading Room.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (404) 997-4628. 
 

Sincerely, 
             
      /RA/ 
 
      James A. Hickey, Chief 

Projects Branch 1 
Division of Fuel Facility Inspection 
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cc: 
Ryan Flynn, Deputy Secretary 
New Mexico Department of Environment 
Office of the Secretary 
1190 St. Francis Drive 
P. O. Box  26110 
Santa Fe, NM  87502-0157 
 
Matt White, Mayor 
City of Eunice 
P.O. Box 147/1106 Ave J 
Eunice, NM 88231 
 
The Honorable Sam D. Cobb, Mayor 
City of Hobbs 
200 E. Broadway  
Hobbs, NM 88240 
 
Cheryl Chance, Mayor  
City of Jal 
P.O. Drawer 340 
Jal, NM 88252 
 
Commissioner Gregory H. Fuller 
Chairman 
Lea County Board of County Commissioners 
Lea County Courthouse 
100 North Main, Suite 4 
Lovington, NM  88260 
 
Daniel F. Stenger, Counsel 
Hogan and Hartson 
555 13th Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20004 
 
Michael Ortiz, Chief 
Radiation Controls Bureau  
Field Operations Division 
Environmental Department  
Harold S. Runnels Building 
1190 St. Francis Drive, Room S 2100 
P.O. Box 26100 
Santa Fe, NM 87502-0157 
 
Gregory Smith, President and Chief Executive Officer 
Louisiana Energy Services, L.L.C. 
Electronic Mail Distribution 
 
cc:  (Cont’d on page 3)
 
cc:  (Cont’d) 
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Dave Sexton 
President and Chief Executive 
Officer 
P.O. Box 1789 
Eunice, NM 88231 
Dave.Sexton@Urenco.com 
 
Clint Williamson 
Vice President of Community and 
External Relations 
P.O. Box 1789 
Eunice, NM 88231 
Clint.Williamson@urenco.com 
 
Perry Robinson 
Outside General Counsel  
National Enrichment Facility 
P.O. Box 1789 
Eunice, NM 88231 
 
Richard A. Ratliff, PE, LMP 
Radiation Program Officer 
Bureau of Radiation Control 
Department of State Health Services 
Division for Regulatory Services 
1100 West 49th Street 
Austin, TX  78756-3189 
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